PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

January 11, 2016
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on January 11, 2016 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Duane Lodrigue, Deborah Garber, Thomas Ackel, Joseph Cain, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret, Gary Duhon and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance. Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Mayor Frank Grizzaffi, City of Morgan City, Mayor Louis Ratcliff, Town of Berwick; Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; Captain Dave McClellan, United States Coast Guard (“USCG”); Tim Connell and Yojna Calix, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers; Carl P. Blum, Architect; Nicole Cutforth, CB&I; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Wade led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue and seconded by Mr. Melancon that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of December 14, 2015 be approved and adopted, with said motion carrying unanimously.  
It was moved by Mr. Duhon that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of December, 2015 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of December, 2015 be paid.  Mr. Ackel seconded that motion, which carried unanimously. 
Nicole Cutforth reported that: (i) the Bayou Chene barge has been ballasted as of today and sheet piles are being driven and should be completed by Wednesday night; (ii) the Corps will be delivering rock within five days; (iii) the National Guard continues to install HESCO baskets on Avoca Island.
Captain McClellan reported that: (i) lots of marine safety bulletins have been issued regarding the flood and an emergency vessel movement controls in place; (ii) there were 3,170 total transits for the month of December.  Mr. Cain questioned whether the drilling rig tied up on the Berwick side would remain during the high water and Captain McClellan responded that he reviewed their mooring plan and felt it was well secured and would be safe to remain in place.
Yojna Calix introduced Tim Connel, her replacement tentatively effective February 6th.  She also reported the bid opening for the demonstration project in the Atchafalaya Bar Channel will be on February 14th.

Jonathan Hird reported that they have concluded the remaining oil and gas interviews, have updated the economic impact analysis and have issued a draft.  

Mike Knobloch reported that: (i) FY 2011 Port Security Grant is completed and final paperwork will be completed in the next two months; (ii) FY 2013 Port Security Grant has been closed; (iii) FY 2014 Port Security Grant RFP’s are being prepared; (iv) FY 2015 Port Security Grant projects have begun to be implemented.  Mr. Wade noted that the latest cameras installed on the Mr. Charlie and with the TACCS program, both purchased through Port Security Grants, are currently being utilized during the high water event and are able to be viewed at the Emergency Operations Center.
Carl Blum reported that: (i) Phase II building is 99% complete; Phase III furniture is basically complete, with the exception of shades, lockers and bunks which are under procurement; Phase IV parking will begin next Monday, which will add an additional 100 spaces; Phase IV millwork for the command center is under construction and should be delivered by the end of January; Phase VI shell completion for St. Mary Levee District should begin within the next 4-6 weeks, pending state approval and Phase VII marshalling yard, generator screen and additional landscaping are still under design.
Cindy Cutrera reported that she attended on Mac’s behalf a joint meeting with GPAA, COE and DCA, the PAL board meeting where the new DOTD Secretary Shaun Wilson addressed them, who will also be a speaker at the PAL Conference in March and Steve Gambrell, Director of Mississippi River Commissions retirement dinner.
Gerard Bourgeois suggested that with the ongoing flood fight Mr. Gauthier and/or Mr. Wade should be authorized to make decisions and purchases without seeking board approval and asked for approval of a resolution which would allow for purchases/contracts during the emergency flooding period.  Mr. Melancon moved to authorize said resolution, which was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.
Resolution
A resolution of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) declaring a “State of Emergency” and authorizing any expenditures and/or contracts deemed necessary in connection with the threat of flooding from the Mississippi River, the Atchafalaya River and related bodies of water.   


WHEREAS, the National Weather Service of the United States National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration has issued numerous warnings along the length of the Mississippi River and the Atchafalaya River, including a “flood warning” for the Atchafalaya River at Morgan City with predicted river crests well above flood stage in many locations, including St. Mary Parish;


WHEREAS, a state of emergency has been declared by the State of Louisiana and St. Mary Parish; and due to the threat of flooding from the Mississippi River, the Atchafalaya River and related bodies of water; 


WHEREAS, the St. Mary Levee District has declared a state of emergency exists and has occupied the District’s Governmental Operations and Emergency Center; and, 

WHEREAS, the forecasted serious and historic flooding threaten the health and safety of the citizens of St. Mary Parish and constitutes an exigent circumstance necessitating the declaration of an emergency.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District, State of Louisiana, that a state of emergency is hereby declared to exist due to the threat of flooding from the Mississippi River, Atchafalaya River and related bodies of water in St. Mary Parish.


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the President, Jerry Gauthier, and/or its Executive Director, Raymond M. Wade, are hereby individually authorized and directed on behalf of the District to make any expenditure necessary and to take all necessary action in connection with the threat of flooding from the Mississippi River, the Atchafalaya River, and related bodies of water.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Jerry Gauthier, President, and Raymond M. Wade, Executive Director, be authorized and directed to do any and all act and things necessary, proper, or that may be required to carry out and accomplish the transactions contemplated with regards to the above mentioned request.


With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.






Attest:
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Thomas Ackel, Secretary
